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FEBRUARY 2018 VOLUME 47 NO. 1 

All contributions for the next edition should be e-mailed to editor @ suttoncourtenaynews.co.uk or taken to Changes in Milton Road or 
Burgrey Stores in the High Street before the copy date entered in the Diary above.  

To have any contribution published you must provide your name & contact details to the Editors.  
To advertise, e-mail advertising @ suttoncourtenaynews.co.uk or telephone 07761 375991 

VILLAGE DIARY  

SUTTON COURTENAY NEWS 

The Diary is compiled from entries in the Village Diary kept at Burgrey Stores. Please enter your events in this Diary. 

FEBRUARY     

Wednesdays  9.30am - 
11.30am 

5pm -
8pm 

Stay & Play Toddler Group 

 

The Abingdon Damascus YP Drop ins  
(see page 5) 

Village Hall 

 

Village Hall 

Tuesday 6th 7.15pm Parish Council Meeting  Village Hall 

 6th 7.30pm Spiritual Fellowship Village Hall 

Tuesday 20th 7.30pm W.I. Village Hall 

Wednesday 21st  SCN MARCH COPY DEADLINE  

Thursday 22nd 10.30am 
12noon 

Coffee & Cake Church 

MARCH     

Saturday 3rd 7.30pm Friends of  All Saints Quiz Night Village Hall 

     

 

ADVANCE NOTICE 

As February is a short month and because of the way the copy deadline falls, the March edition may not reach 
readers until a few days later than usual, in early March. 

Easter is early this year. We therefore have to bring the copy deadline for the April edition forward by a week. 
The copy deadline for the April edition will therefore be WEDNESDAY 14TH MARCH. 

****************************** 

DISTRIBUTOR VACANCY 

We have a vacancy for a distributor to cover part of the Milton Road - see page 11 or contact the Editorial Team 
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This newsletter is produced by the editors, Diane Armstrong and Clare Pennicott, and Bernie Jones, who is in charge of 
advertising.  Mary Pike is responsible for distribution. Our contact details are: 

Diane  editor @ suttoncourtenaynews.co.uk    07553 801032    
   Clare  editor @ suttoncourtenaynews.co.uk    07778 284193 

Bernie  advertising @ suttoncourtenaynews.co.uk      07761 375991 
 

The Sutton Courtenay News is printed with support from Sutton Courtenay Parish Council 
All content copyright Sutton Courtenay News, 2017 

VILLAGE CONTACTS 

County Councillor:  Richard Webber, 534001 
(Schools, Roads etc.) richardwebber777@gmail.com 

District Councillor:  Gervase Duffield, 848319 
(Planning, Waste etc.) Appleford House, Appleford 

Parish Council  Michael Jenkins, 847174 
Chairman msjenkins@msn.com 

Beavers, Cubs  Adrian Rouse, 07730 313384 
and Scouts  adrian.j.rouse@gmail.com 

Brownies Sarah, 07855 544609  

Stay & Play Toddler  
Group Sally  848664 or Ann 847662 
 

Chairman, Friends of  Fred Cubbage, 848768 
SC Parish Church  

Matrix Music School 847264  

The Abbey 847401  

Cricket Club 07880 560403  

S C Craft Group  lynne.cubbage@btinternet.com  

DAMASCUS Youth 848694  

SCIDS Morna Whitlock,  848335 
(Drama Society) morna28whitlock@gmail.com   
  
Neighbourhood 07762 597118  
Watch : nhwsuttoncourtenay@outlook.com 

The Churchmere Carp Roger Rance,     847241 
Syndicate     
 

Non-urgent Police: 101 

Neighbourhood  AbingdonOuterNHPT@ 
policing team:    thamesvalley.pnn.police.uk 

Environment Agency:  0800 80 70 60 
Landfill Odours  

Thames Water (leaks):   0800 71 46 14 
 

Websites: 

Sutton Courtenay News       www.suttoncourtenaynews.co.uk  

Sutton Courtenay  www.suttoncourtenay.co.uk 

Parish Council  www.suttoncourtenay-pc.gov.uk 

Vale of White Horse DC www.whitehorsedc.gov.uk 

Oxfordshire CC  www.oxfordshire.gov.uk 

The village hall is a registered charity available for hire for community related recreational activities.  
It is located in Hobbyhorse Lane (post code OX14 4BB).  It has a large main hall, a smaller meeting 
room and kitchen.  There are regular activities that take place on some weekday evenings. 
 

To find out more or book the hall please contact the Secretary to the Village Hall Management 
Committee Rita Atkinson on 01235 848694 or email scvillagehallbookings@gmail.com   Hire 
Charges vary depending on the use of the hall.  The maximum hire charge for the main hall is £16 per 
hour.  Commercial bookings and regular hire are negotiated separately.  Visits prior to hire are 
welcomed. 

The Ministry Team 

Rector: The Reverend Helen Kendrick, The Rectory, 3 Tullis 
Close, Sutton Courtenay, Abingdon, Oxon, OX14 4BD.  Tel: 
01235 848297. e-mail: rector@damascusparish.org.uk 

Assistant Curate: The Reverend Karen Hyde Tel: 07526 
985395. e-mail: curate@damascusparish.org.uk 

Associate Priest: The Reverend Rosie Bruce, Tel: 07766 
421773. rosie-bruce@hotmail.co.uk 

Lay Ministers: Tim Budd (527853), Jack Jarvis (831395) & 
Alex Landsbert (847443) 

Authorised Preacher: Paul James (848129) 

Services of Worship 

1st Sunday:  Family Service at 10.30am 
2nd Sunday: Parish Eucharist at 10.30am (with Junior Church) 

and Book of Common Prayer (BCP)  
3rd Sunday:  Morning Worship at 10.30am (with Junior 

Church) 
4th Sunday:  Parish Eucharist at 10.30am (with Junior Church) 
5th Sunday:  Special services across the DAMASCUS Group – 

please see church noticeboard for details 
Wednesday:  BCP Holy Communion at 9.45am 

 ALL SAINTS’ CHURCH  

 Sutton courtenay village hall  

mailto:richardwebber777@gmail.com
mailto:lynne.cubbage@btinternet.com
mailto:morna28whitlock@gmail.com
mailto:nhwsuttoncourtenay@outlook.com
mailto:AbingdonOuterNHPT@thamesvalley.pnn.police.uk/
mailto:scvillagehallbookings@googlemail.com
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PARISH COUNCIL NEWS 

Council budget 2018/19 
The Parish Council held its budget meeting on12th December 
to look at its expenditure for the next  financial year.     The 
precept request has been lodged with the Vale of White Horse 
District Council for £58,786.    This is the amount charged via 
the council tax to the residents of the parish.  This is an increase 
of £7,130 over what was given by the District Council last 
year, but the costs will be shared between a larger number of 
houses, as many of the latest houses on the new developments 
in the village have become occupied.  The Parish Council will 
have significant expenditure this next year, particularly in 
regards to the planning appeals, and the employment of 
consultants to represent the Parish Council at the Public 
Inquiry.  The Council believes that Sutton Courtenay has had 
more than its share of development and is supporting the Vale 
of White Horse District Council in its opposition to the 
proposed 554 new houses and other buildings, off Hobbyhorse 
Lane and Harwell Road.  The Parish Council will also be giving 
grants to deserving local organisations for the benefit of the 
local residents.  These include Sutton Courtenay news, the 
Scout Group, Damascus, the Primary School, the costs of 
providing the Community First Responder for Sutton 
Courtenay and the Citizens Advice Bureau, as well as other 
small grants. 
 

Appleford Road – pothole repairs 
The Parish Council, as well as residents, have frequently 
contacted the County Council regarding the poor state of 
Appleford Road and parts of Church Street, particularly since 
the trenching works undertaken on behalf of Thames Water.   
There were numerous deep holes, and the Parish Council was 
very much aware of the problems they caused.  Rather than 
repair several small areas, the County Council decided to 
arrange for resurfacing, particularly in the vicinity of The Fish 
public house.  The Parish Council will continue to refer on, 
areas which are not completed to its satisfaction. 
 

Cyclists on pavements 
The Council has had reports of cyclists that ride on the 
footways particularly in the High Street.    
This is dangerous for the pedestrians who use the path, and also 
for the  cyclists themselves as vehicles emerge from driveways 
and side roads such as Courtenay Close where visibility is 
limited. Cyclists could get hit by a car.  The Sustrans cycle 
route from Abingdon to Didcot is along the High Street, but 
cyclists should use the road and not the pavement.  The matter 
has been brought to the attention of the Police, who will be 
patrolling the area, so for your own safety and that of others, 
please ensure you do not cycle on the pavements. 
 

Recycling 
Your chance to talk rubbish with the Councils in Oxfordshire.  
Consultation is being undertaken by Oxfordshire County 
Council regarding how it can help reduce the quantity of waste 
thrown away and increase recycling.  The results will inform 
the review of the joint countywide waste strategy.  This sets 
out priorities across Oxfordshire for waste and recycling until 
2030.  The agreed priorities will be approved by the 

O x f o r d s h i r e 
E n v i r o n m e n t 
Partnership and 
will be adopted by 
t h e  r e l e v a n t 
District Council 
later in the year.  
To take part in the 
consultation and survey, which is open until 18th February go to 
https://consultations.oxfordshire.gov.uk/consult.ti/
wastestrategy2018/consultationHome 
 

Stop Press and Latest Information 
The Parish Council holds its meetings monthly on the first 
Tuesday of the month, and the agenda for those meetings is 
finalised one week beforehand.    The copy deadline for Sutton 
Courtenay news is about one week after the Parish Council 
meeting.  It is therefore not always possible to have up to the 
minute public information available at Council meetings, or in 
its articles in the News.  The Council’s website too is not done 
in house, so that cannot be immediately updated.   To get over 
the problem, the Parish Council will be providing any stop 
press and urgent items to the Sutton Courtenay News team, 
with a request that information goes on its website.  So for the 
latest news items, complaints received by the Council, and 
events about which, the Council wishes to inform residents 
then please check https://suttoncourtenaynews.co.uk 
The Parish Council can email out its agendas and minutes to 
residents who wish to receive them, so should you wish to have 
regular copies of these, please email info@suttoncourtenay-
pc.gov.uk and you can be added to the list. 
 

December Parish Council meeting 
At the December meeting, there were 2 presentations, one on 
the independent studies on the Oxford Flood Relief Scheme.   
These concluded that there would no additional effect 
downstream should the Oxford Flood Relief Scheme go ahead.    
A business case for the Abingdon scheme should be available in 
the first quarter of 2018, and then more information would be 
available. 
Also agents acting for Diageo Pension Trust gave a brief 
presentation about the plans for the warehouse site in Sutton 
Courtenay Lane.  Residents should have received a leaflet 
through their doors about this.  The large warehouse proposals 
have been shelved, and currently the plan is for a data centre to 
the rear of the site, and 2 smaller warehouses closer to Sutton 
Courtenay Lane.   It is understood that the planning application 
for the 2 smaller units will be lodged in the early part of 2018. 
 

The following planning applications have been  
considered : 

P17/V2965/FUL construction of 6 bed detached dwelling 
following demolition of existing dwelling at1  Appleford Road. 
The Council wished the height of the dwelling to be reduced in 
line with the adjacent dwellings. 

P17/V1963/O Additional highway information for Sutton 

(Continued on page 4) 

https://consultations.oxfordshire.gov.uk/consult.ti/wastestrategy2018/consultationHome
https://consultations.oxfordshire.gov.uk/consult.ti/wastestrategy2018/consultationHome
https://suttoncourtenaynews.co.uk
mailto:info@suttoncourtenay-pc.gov.uk
mailto:info@suttoncourtenay-pc.gov.uk
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SUTTON COURTENAY POST OFFICE 

A wide range of key Post Office products and services are available at Burgreys Stores in the High Street.   

 The opening hours are Mon, Tues, Thurs, Fri 08.00 – 18.00, Wed 08.00 – 17.00,   
Sat 08.30 – 13.00,  and  Sun 09.00 -12.00.  

 

 
 

Parents, grandparents, carers - please join us with your babies and toddlers for fun and games and a cup of tea 
           

every Wednesday 0930-1130     Village Hall, Frilsham Street, Sutton Courtenay 

Cost £3 per family (includes kids' snacks and tea/coffee)     First visit free - come give it a try! 

For more information 

Facebook @SCstayandplay      Tel. Sally 848664 or Ann 847662 

SUTTON COURTENAY STAY & PLAY GROUP 

Courtenay East site, Hobbyhorse Lane. The Council objected 
to the highway report as it compared Sutton Courtenay to large 
towns and cities and did not take into account limited rural bus 
services, the requirement for people to use their cars. 

P17/V3131/FUL Retrospective application for the laying of a 
hardstanding.  Material change of use of land from agriculture 
to domestic car parking on land south of 6 Abingdon Road. The 
Council commented that there was no tracking shown on the 
drawing and the vehicle would have to reverse into the road 
too close to traffic lights.  No drainage was included in the 
hardstanding. 

P17/S4416/FUL  Change of use of land from agricultural land 
to farm park, wildlife and outdoor activity centre at Culham 
Hill off the A415.  The Council had concerns regarding the 
traffic impact on Sutton Courtenay, and coalescence with 
Abingdon. 

P17V/3273/HH Erection of two storey front extension at 14 
The Green. The Council had no objection.  

One planning decision that the Parish Council is pleased to 
report is the refusal by Oxfordshire County Council for 
mineral workings near Clifton Hampden. The main reasons 
being the impact of additional vehicle movements, the new link 
road and river crossing which would be prejudiced, and 
development was to take place in the green belt. 

Public Inquiry /Planning Appeals 

The dates of the public inquiry are 23rd January to 2nd February, 
and it will be held at the Steventon House Hotel.  In addition to 
all the written submissions at the time of the planning 
applications, the Inspector will hear evidence submitted as part 
of the appeal process, and will listen to the opposing views.   
His report and decisions will be available some weeks after the 
hearing.   

Date of Next Meeting: Tuesday 6th February, 2018,  at 
7.15 p.m. in the village hall, Frilsham Street.   
Clerk: Mrs. L. Martin   
90 Howard Cornish Road,  Marcham Tel: 01865 391833 
or email:info@suttoncourtenay-pc.gov.uk. 

(Continued from page 3) 

PARISH COUNCIL NEWS CONTINUED 

Sutton Courtenay (National Power) Trust 

This Trust was established with the donation from what was National Power (now RWE nPower). The Charity meets twice a 
year and will consider grants specifically for the relief  of poverty and distress, education and recreation and any other general 
charitable purposes. The next meeting, will be held in the Spring.  If there is any local organisation or individual who would like 
to be considered for a small grant, then please contact the Clerk to the Trustees, by the end of the month, stating the purpose for 
the grant, the amount required, and if an organisation supply a copy of the latest accounts.   

Clerk to the Trustees: Mrs. L. Martin, 90 Howard Cornish Road, Marcham, Oxon  OX13 6PU Tel:  01865 391833 

SUTTON COURTENAY PARISH COUNCIL - VACANCY 

The Parish Council has a vacancy for a councillor, and the Council would welcome anyone interested in joining the Council to 
apply. The Council is the tier of local authority closest to the people and provides local services, and a vital part of the 
community.  If you would like to help keep the Parish a desirable place to live, interesting in planning and development, and 
want to be a voice for the people, then please contact  Linda Martin, Clerk to the Council, on 01865 391833 or email 
info@suttoncourtenay-pc.gov.uk to find out more about the role. 

mailto:info@suttoncourtenay-pc.gov.uk
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An Exciting Year Ahead! 

2018 promises to be a very exciting year at Sutton Courtenay 
School.  The building work has been stalled by the collapse of 
Carillion, and as I write no work is happening on site.  We 
very much hope this situation will be resolved quickly, as our 
grounds are in desperate need of reconstruction!  Mr 
Greenough our caretaker has already done a lot in the new 
garden area, with the shed already erected and the raised beds 
coming on well.  The new garden is bigger than the previous 
one.  We will soon be collecting 2 litre plastic bottles to build 
our new bottle greenhouse! This was one of our favourite 
features of our old garden area, and always attracted a lot of 
attention. In order to raise money, we have applied for several 
grants.  Do remember to vote for us with your tokens if you 
are shopping in any Tesco store under the ‘Bags of Help’ 
scheme. Our project is called ‘Growing Our School, Growing 
Their Future.’  In addition, we are planning an application to 
the Aviva Community Fund.  This has a much higher chance of 
success if it is signed off by a financial adviser.  Does anyone 
know of one who would be prepared to donate a small amount 
of time to help our school? 

We started the term off with a lovely trip to see the 
pantomime Jack And The Beanstalk at the Oxford Playhouse on 
the first Friday of term.  Our very own Mr Stoodley and one of 
our Year 3 children were both picked out to get up on stage—
we were very proud of them! (Oh yes we were!) This trip was 
partly funded by our wonderful Friends Of Sutton Courtenay 
School, or FOSCS for short.  Don’t forget that as part of their 
fundraising, you can vote for us with your ‘Bags of Help’ 
tokens at any Tesco in the Abingdon area during January and 
February, so do look out for that if you are shopping in a Tesco 
store. 

We are now working hard on new topics as we get back into 
our learning after the Christmas break.  The children and staff 
have returned full of enthusiasm, and the topics planned are 
sure to give the children many memorable experiences.  In the 
Nursery, a winter wonderland has been created with a huge 
amount of paper recycled from our shredder – it is constantly 

‘snowing’ in there, and 
the  ho o ver  ne eds 
emptying more than 
usual!  Reception are 
learning about ‘People 
Who Help Us’ and have 
lots of visitors planned.  
Year 1 and 2 also have a 
wintery theme, with their learning centred around the theme 
of ‘Polar Explorers’.  They are learning about different 
climates and animals around the world.  Year 3 and 4 have an 
exciting topic called ‘The Blue Abyss’ which focuses around the 
ocean. There will be lots of science, but also lots of stories told 
and written based on the theme of ’20,000 Leagues Under The 
Sea’ by Jules Verne.  In Year 5 and 6, the topic is ‘Rebels’.  
They will be turning their classrooms into a street gallery, and 
will focus on the ideas of people who have wanted to change 
the world.  Hopefully, many of them will grow up wanting to 
do the same! 

FOSCS have very kindly given us the money to fund a poet in 
school this term.  His name is James Carter and he will be with 
us on Tuesday 16th January. During the day he will carry out 
workshops with all the children to help them develop and write 
their own poems.  There will be an assembly at 2.30 to 
which parents and families are invited where the children will 
perform some of the poetry they have written during the day.   

 Many thanks to those of you who have volunteered to help in 
school with reading this term.  You will be making a BIG 
difference!  If you think you could help out in any way in 
school, whether it is as a one off sharing a particular skill, or on 
a regular basis running a club or helping in a classroom, please 
let us know.   

  

Rachel Hornsey, Headteacher  

Lisa Knight and Louise Tristram, Assistant Headteachers  

email: office.3243@sutton-courtenay.oxon.sch.uk  

telephone:  01235 848333  

SUTTON COURTENAY PRIMARY SCHOOL 

 

 
 

 
Weekly event:  

Sutton Courtenay Drop-ins (@ the village hall: 
Wednesdays  

School Year 6, 7 & 8 – 5-6pm  
School Year 9+ - 6-7pm  

THE ABINGDON DAMASCUS YOUTH PROJECT 
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All saints’ church  

During this month Ash 
Wednesday and Valentine’s 
Day, share the same date.  It 
seems an odd mix, yet there is 
an obvious link: love!  

Lent, beginning on Ash Wednesday, is about learning how to 
love God more, as we give Him space in our lives. It’s also an 
opportunity to reflect on Jesus’ experience in the wilderness 
(Luke 4:1-13). 

Jesus was led into the desert by the Spirit, where He was 
tempted by Satan, but demonstrated the path of real love.   

Jesus is tempted to turn stones into bread. Love gets to the 
heart of human need, not just satisfying physical desires.  

Satan tempts Jesus to worship him. However, worshipping 
God is the beginning of love and results in sacrificial service to 
meet the needs of others.   

Finally, He is tempted to put God to the test, by jumping off 
the Temple. Only real love can change hearts by practical love 
and care. 

Lent teaches us how to live out the love of God in practice, as 
we follow Jesus in the way of the cross.  

Valentine was Christ’s follower, committed to sharing God’s 
love with others. We know little about him, except that he was 
a priest who lived in the 3rd Century AD and was martyred on 
February 14th.  

Emperor Claudius felt that soldiers in the Roman Army were 
distracted from their duty by their wives, and so attempted to 
outlaw marriage.  It is believed that Valentine married couples 
in secret.  He also helped Christians in Rome during times of 
persecution.  He demonstrated the importance of showing real 
love in action. 

In trying to understand the meaning of her revelations from 
God, Julian of Norwich found: 

‘What, do you wish to know your Lord’s meaning in this thing? 
Know it well, love was his meaning.’  

With love and prayers, Helen 

******************************* 

Ministry Team Announcement 

 The Reverend Meg Heywood and The Reverend Phil Sutton 
have both taken up their posts as Associate Priests in the 
DAMASCUS Parish.  Meg was licenced on 12th December at 
the same time as the Reverend Helen Kendrick was licenced as 
Area Dean of Abingdon and Phil was licenced on 21st January.  
It is a privilege to welcome them both into the DAMASCUS 
Parish.   

******************************* 

Christmas Thanks 

To all those who helped in so many ways over Christmas.   

Unfortunately our Treasurer is on pilgrimage in Ethiopia as we 
go to press so I am unable to confirm how much was raised for 
the Thames Valley Air Ambulance at the Torchlight Procession 
and Carol Singing until next month.  We know it was well 
over a £1000.  So thank you to everyone who made a donation 
and thank you to the hosts of the Carol Singing – The Kings in 

Milton Road, Joe and Katy in Springfield Way, Bernie and Kate 
in Lady Place and Alan and Morna in Chapel Lane.  If you 
would like to host a carol singing session at Christmas 2018 just 
let us know!  Also enormous thanks to all those who make the 
Torchlight Procession possible – the volunteer stewards, 
coordinated by the Churchwardens; Colin Whitehead & friends 
for the lights and sound; the Allen family & Callum Mackenzie 
for the bonfire.  We could not do it without you! 

Thank you also to everyone who supported the Christmas Tree 
Festival on the second weekend in December.  Although the 
snow made the church look particularly festive and beautiful it 
did mean visitor numbers were down.  However, we still 
raised enough to sponsor a third toilet in a developing country 
– so thank you to everyone for their support. 

 

EASTER LILIES  

ALL SAINTS’ CHURCH 

 

At Easter we provide an opportunity to remember loved ones 
with a display of lilies in church. If you would like to make a 
donation towards the cost of this year's lilies in memory of 
someone, please put your donation in an envelope with the 

name(s) of those to be remembered and deliver to Ann White 
(see Village Contacts page) at 24 Frilsham Street. A list of 

those remembered will be on display in Church.  

COFFEE, CAKES & BOOKS 

Thursday 22nd February 2018 

10.30am-12noon,  All Saints’ Church 

 
 

Why not drop by for coffee, cake & conversation and to 
browse the books on offer?  Open to all – a good place to 

meet.  If you need transport to and from church please 
‘phone Helen on 848297. 

Holy Baptism 

We send our best wishes and 
congratulations to the following who were 
welcomed into the family of the church 
through baptism: 

 
Louise ALLEN (14th January 2018) 

Lincoln Jacob Malcolm ROSE (14th January 2018) 
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CHURCH DIARY 

Rest in peace 

FEBRUARY 

Thursday 1st – 7.45pm Abingdon Deanery Synod in St 
Blaise’s Church, Milton 

Monday 5th – 7.30pm Baptism Preparation in St Peter’s 
Church, Drayton for all families seeking baptism for their 
children in the DAMASCUS Parish  

Monday 19th – 7.30pm DAMASCUS PCC meeting at St 
Michael’s, Steventon 

Tuesday 13th – SHROVE TUESDAY 

Wednesday 14th – ASH WEDNESDAY – Lent begins 

Thursday 22nd - 10.30-12 noon Coffee, Cakes & Books 

MARCH 

Saturday 3rd – 9.30-4pm Marriage Preparation Course for all 
couples getting married in the DAMASCUS Parish in 2018. 

Saturday 3rd – 7.30pm Friends of All Saints’ Quiz Night in 
the Village Hall 

Monday 5th – 7.30pm Baptism Preparation in All Saints’, 
Sutton Courtenay for all families seeking baptism for their 
children in the DAMASCUS Parish 

Tuesday 6th – 7.30pm Sutton Courtenay Local Church 
Committee in All Saints’ Church 

 

Friends of All Saints’ 

QUIZ NIGHT  
 Sutton Courtenay Village 

Hall 

Saturday 3rd March, 7.30 for 

8.00 pm 

Tickets required in advance for this year’s event: 
only £6.00  

Available at Burgrey  Stores from 1st February or 
contact fred.cubbage@btinternet.com  01235 

848768 by 1st March. 

Tables of 6 maximum. 

Up to 6 rounds including General Knowledge, 

Music, Gardens etc.  

 Prizes, Cash Bar, Admission at the door is 

£7.50. 

An event by the Friends of All Saints’ to raise 
funds for the Church fabric. 

We send our condolences and the assurance of our prayers to 
the family and friends  of Eric Leslie FIDLER who died on 9th 
December 2017 was born in Swindon on 2nd May 1932 to his 
parents Phyllis and Harold Fidler and he grew up with younger 
brother Brian, attending the Council School in Conduit Road in 
Abingdon.  He first met Margaret when she was 15 and he was 
19 and they were both working at T&G Woodware in 
Abingdon.  They became childhood sweethearts but it wasn’t 
quite love at first sight - Eric was very shy and it took two 
weeks for Margaret to ask Eric out to the cinema on 13th 
January whilst they were standing outside Woolworths!  They 
became engaged just a couple of years later on Eric’s 21st 
birthday and they were married two years later in St Michael’s 
Church in Abingdon.  Before they were married Margaret 
always said she wanted four children and she got her wish with 
the birth of Lesley, Linda, Andrew and Diane.  The family 
initially lived in Saxton Road in Abingdon before moving in 
1958 to Sutton Courtenay.  This is where they made their 
home, brought up their family and established long lasting 
friendships.  Eric’s working life was spent in a variety of places 
but mainly at Harwell.  After he retired from Harwell he 
became a cleaner at Esso – Margaret was delighted that he took 
up this job as she was not looking forward to him being at home 
all the time!  In his spare time he enjoyed playing golf at 
Haddon Hill – until arthritis in his hands stopped him.  He 
enjoyed listening to music – particularly The Shadows and 
Enya.  Both he and Margaret enjoyed going to the Football Club 
three times a week to have a drink and meet up with   friends. 

He loved company and could tell some good stories.   Holidays 
were always a highlight of Eric’s life.  From family holidays in 
Hayling Island and Dorset – usually camping in pouring rain as 
we have heard – to coach trips with Margaret to Italy where 
they met some great people and made good friends.  Eric had 
an immense love of animals – particularly dogs – but he also 
cared for all creatures great and small over the years – 
including a variety of birds – bantams, quails, chickens and a 
parrot and hamsters, gerbils, guinea pigs and a tortoise.  He 
would carefully hand rear injured birds that the family brought 
home – including a dove that Margaret found and even Eric 
brought home a lost kitten which he called Tuppence.  Eric was 
very practical and could turn his hands to most jobs.  A good 
electrician he would potter around the house doing DIY.  Eric 
also enjoyed coming to this church and for several years he and 
Margaret were regular worshippers at our Family Services.  
Such was Eric’s kind and helpful nature that he volunteered to 
go on the church cleaning rota – in fact for several years I think 
he was the only man who volunteered to help clean and dust!  
Sadly Eric developed Alzheimer’s Disease and his condition 
deteriorated quickly.  He received excellent care in the 
Wantage Community Care Home and Margaret and all the 
family visited him regularly and did whatever they could to 
support him.  Margaret has truly fulfilled her wedding vows in 
caring for him so lovingly, devotedly and unconditionally.  He 
will be remembered as a loving and caring husband, generous 
and kind, a devoted father and a hard worker who never 
wanted his family to go without.  He will be greatly missed by 
his family and friends who attended his funeral in All Saints’ 
Church on Wednesday 27th December.  This is an edited extract 
of the address given at his funeral by the Reverend Helen Kendrick. 
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Help is needed.  

We take things for granted - clean tap water, political high 
jinks, the postman, our NHS, our interesting weather chat. 
One of these is All Saints’, our village church. We expect the 
wonderful Grade 1 listed building to be there for us, to visit, to 
give comfort (in times of trouble), for Christmas and Easter, to 
provide services for rites of passage - baptisms, weddings and 
funerals - whether we regularly worship or not. Would we 
care if our church was closed and deconsecrated? This has 
happened to almost 1,500 churches over the last 5 years, in 
Britain. 

It seems that the way forward is to reopen our churches, for 
different activities, as things used to be pre-Victorian times, 
and to rediscover their original purpose. The Church should 
welcome everyone, and be at the heart of a community. We 
are working to secure our church, for you and future 
generations. 

The Church Building Project is designed to do just that. It will 
provide support for all events in the church. The River Room 
will also stand alone, available for use, by interest groups, for 
hobbies, meetings, parties. lectures, complementing the role of 
the Village hall. It will store and display local historical 
material, for family historians, tourists and students. This will 
be a much needed additional space, as Sutton Courtenay 
continues to grow apace. The room will seat 60 in rows, or 40 
around tables. The kitchen will be fit for the 21st century, and 

be able to cater for large numbers. There will be three toilets, 
one of which will be fully accessible. 

This project will help to ensure the survival of our church, well 
into the future. It has been taxing the working party for more 
than three years! With your support, our aim is to complete 
the job by the end of 2019. We appeal to every household, to 
consider contributing. The total cost estimate is £500,000, half 
of which will pay for the toilets and kitchen. The rest is for the 
Room. £258,000 is still needed to reach the grand total. The 
grant application process continues, as do the fundraising 
events, but we very much need your contributions and help, as 
individuals. 

Donations and pledges of any size, will be very welcome. 
NOW is the time to do this, if you have been thinking about 
donating or pledging. It will help greatly with the grant 
Application process, and of course to reach the final target. 
This is a once in a life-time opportunity to make a 
lasting gift to your village. 

Donation forms are available in the Church, and from the 
Hon.Treasurer, Tim Budd (tim.budd23@gmail.com) 

Thank you so much for reading this. 

From The River Room Working Party. 

January 10th. 2018 

THE CHURCH BUILDING PROJECT 

LETTERS TO THE EDITORS 

FIREWORKS 
 

I have just read the various comments from around the village 
on post November 5th firework parties and as one of the guilty 
few who enjoy these parties I would like to say that I’m 
disappointed. I saw the display in the early evening of the 12th 
November and it was magnificent.  If I follow the advice given 
by your contributors I shall never again be able to go to open 
air concerts where loud fireworks are let off to the sound of 
Tchaikovsky 1812.  I shall never again attend a Chinese New 
Year party or indeed a New Year’s Eve dinner and fireworks 
party given by my friends.  Sadly, I shall have to write to the 
ministry of defence and remind them once again that my 
windows shake when their helicopters fly over and wake me in 
the early hours of the morning.  Might I also suggest that the 
non-caring dog owners who use the same footpaths and streets 
as I, take rather more care in clearing up the mess their pets 
make.  I can find no legislation that prevents me from letting 
off fireworks but plenty on the health hazards of dog and cat 
residue.  And whilst I’m on the subject, what about the 
incredible racket the peacocks make in the early hours with 
their screeching mating calls, not to mention their unwelcome 
deposits?  
 
 
Tony Furze 

THE CHURCH  BUILDING PROJECT 
 
I would like to draw the attention of Sutton Courtenay 
residents to a small but comparable example which concerns 
All Saints’ Church. 

On September 21st 2017 an article appeared in the Oxford 
Mail entitled “St. Blaise Church in Milton near Didcot has been 
transformed  into a village hub in £190,000 overhaul”  

http://www.oxfordmail.co.uk/

news/15550935.The_parish_church_transformed_into_a_

village_hub_in_a___190_000_overhaul/   *** 

The same idea of re-ordering could be applied here for a much 
less expensive and grand project particularly in these times of 
austerity and more important issues to face. 

 

 

Jenny Richardson 

 

 

***  readers experiencing problems entering this web 

address from the print version of the News should try 
https://tinyurl.com/y7kgmqwc  instead. 

http://www.oxfordmail.co.uk/news/15550935.The_parish_church_transformed_into_a_village_hub_in_a___190_000_overhaul/
http://www.oxfordmail.co.uk/news/15550935.The_parish_church_transformed_into_a_village_hub_in_a___190_000_overhaul/
http://www.oxfordmail.co.uk/news/15550935.The_parish_church_transformed_into_a_village_hub_in_a___190_000_overhaul/
https://tinyurl.com/y7kgmqwc
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ROYAL BRITISH LEGION POPPY APPEAL 2017 

On behalf of the Royal British Legion I would like to thank 
everyone who supported and gave so generously to the 2017 
Poppy Appeal, and the house-to-house collectors for giving 
their time and continued support. 

I am delighted to report that a record total of £3.242 was 
collected, comfortably exceeding last year’s £2,909.  

Mark Haffenden 
Poppy Appeal Organiser, Sutton Courtenay & 
Appleford 
Tel: 01235 847177 
E-mail:  mark-haffenden@hotmail.co.uk 

VILLAGE CHRISTMAS DINNER THANK YOUS 

As relative newcomers to the village - we have only lived here 
for four and a half years and, as such, are regarded by many as 
"newcomers" - we would like to express our thanks to 
whoever provided and organised the Christmas Dinner for the 
over 70s.   

We were not sure about taking advantage of such an occasion 
but were extremely glad we did.  The food and drink and the 
company were most enjoyable.  Thanks are due to all those 
who cheerfully cooked and served the meals and to those who 
provided the Raffle prizes.  But above all. thanks must go to 
those who organised and paid for the occasion.   

It was a truly celebratory Community Christmas event. 

David and Penny Thomas 

I would like to say a big thank you to Mr. & Mrs. Chung for the 
wonderful Christmas party they gave us in December. They 
gave us a full Christmas dinner, wine and beer, and a 
wonderful raffle. Everyone came away with a lovely present 
and a mini Christmas cake. A lot of effort went into it and it 
was helped by all of Carol’s family dressed up Christmas 
dresses waiting on the tables. 

So a big thank you from all who attended. It was a lovely 
gesture and a great afternoon. 

Margaret Hamilton 

SUTTON COURTENAY 

SPIRITUAL FELLOWSHIP 

On Tuesday December 6th we had a fine meeting with Gaby 
and Clare from Oxford and Didcot respectively. Clare has not 
been with us before but, like Gaby, showed great talent. They 
worked well together and above all gave a good service and 
evidence. 

On Tuesday 2nd January our friend from the village, Sharon 
Higginson, with a newcomer, Allan, gave a great service. 
Sharon always does an excellent service and we hope to see 
Allan again in the future. 

Thanks again everyone. 

DIARY 
Tuesday February 6th 7.30pm Village Hall  
Spiritual Meeting with Julie Ridgeway 
 
Tuesday March 6th 7.30pm Village Hall 
Spiritual Meeting with Brenda Manning 

SUTTON COURTENAY WI 

Wishing you a Happy and Healthy 
2018 from all at Sutton Courtenay 
WI 

As another new year starts why not 
make joining the WI top of your 
resolution list! Our lovely 
members will make you very 
welcome, so come along and meet 
us. As usual we have a packed 

programme ahead. Here are a few dates for your diary. 

20th February, Guns & Roses to Hearts and Flower with Kate 
Lace 

17th April ‘Crafty Members’ some of our fabulous ladies will be 
sharing their craft skills with us. 

We meet on the 3rd Tuesday of each month at 7.30pm at the 
Sutton Courtenay Village Hall. 

If you would like more info, please call Val on 847612 

mailto:mark-haffenden@hotmail.co.uk
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The Abingdon DAMASCUS Youth Project and Sutton 
Courtenay Parish Council celebrated the achievements of the 
village’s young people at the parish council meeting in 
November when the chairman presented them with AQA 
Certificates in Youth Leadership for their contribution in the 
community.  The young people, pictured below, worked 
extremely hard to plan, organise and deliver ‘Sutton Fest’ a 
community intergenerational Fun Day.  Over 200 people came 
to Sutton Fest during the August bank holiday weekend for 
music, food, face paints, a football tournament, inflatables and 
lot of other fun activities for families to enjoy.  

 
 
Top left – Right  
Marlie Kendrick, Jake Oliver, 
Mike Jenkins - Parish Council 
Chairman, Chloe Pryde, 
Georgina Sawyer and 
Courteney Whittern  
 
Bottom Left – Right  
Holly Freeland and Roxy 
Elford – Youth Workers  
 
 
 
EDITORS’ NOTE 
To see this photograph in 
colour please view the February 
edition on  the Sutton 
Courtenay News website 

If you would like to know more about The Abingdon DAMASCUS Youth Project, please contact 
 Roxy Elford on 07876549008 / roxy.ycat@gmail.com or  

visit our website www.abingdondamascusyouthproject.org.uk  

About The Abingdon DAMASCUS Youth Project 

The youth project offers life-changing support to several young 
people in the village and also benefits the wider community as 
it is rooted within the communities it serves e.g. through the 
one to one support it gives and the workshops it organises. 
Increasing inter-generational cohesion and responsibility within 
the community is at the heart of all its work with young 
people. This is becoming increasingly important in our growing 
community. 

Please get involved to show your support to our young 
people – they are the future of your community! 

Ways in which you can get involved  

Voluntary help 

We are always looking for adults who can spare a few hours to 
help with homework or are able to offer activities at the weekly 
drop in (Wednesday evenings) or talk to the older young 
people on issues such as employment/training/further 
education or  just chatting and getting to know them!  We do 

have a rigorous safeguarding policy in place and all volunteers 
will require a DBS check.  

Funding  

We are a voluntary registered charity – this means that there is 
no automatic source of funding – every penny is raised 
through grant applications, events organised by trustees and  
begging letters. We need about £70K annually to ensure 
support for young people across the villages and South 
Abingdon of which about £15K is spent in Sutton Courtenay.  
Any donation you can make goes a long way. 

Why support the youth project when there are many calls on 
our wallets these days and so many good causes?– Whilst many 
grant applications are made every year most grants tend to be 
given mainly for capital projects rather than the day to day 
running costs of an established project. The youth project 
works with young people to change lives, and hearts and minds 
in the community. It is the day to day running costs of doing 

(Continued on page 11) 

DAMASCUS YOUTH PROJECT 

mailto:roxy.ycat@gmail.com
http://www.abingdondamascusyouthproject.org.uk
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SUTTON COURTENAY NEWS 

A message from the retiring Chairman 

I have stepped down as Chairman of the Sutton Courtenay 
News after a long association with it from when it was first 
produced in the early 1970s.  A group of us got together to 
create a monthly newsletter to be distributed free to every 
household in the village with information about the village and 
local events etc.  I was the first editor, delivered it for over 40 
years, and it was a much simpler production compared to the 
professional edition of today.  It was typed by hand, at first 
printed in the attic of the former vicarage, assembled on my 
dining room table by a group from the Young Wives and 
distributed by volunteers to every house in the village. 

It should be remembered and appreciated that still today 
everyone, from the editors to distributors, is a volunteer and 
gives valuable time to producing the News.  The aim is still to 
reach every home which is particularly important as the village 
expands and newcomers move into the village. Printing costs 
continue to rise and the News relies on income from 
advertisements,  grants and donations from some of the village 
organizations for support. 

I would like to express my heartfelt thanks to all involved with 
the Sutton Courtenay News and wish it every success in the 
future. 

Mary Thompson 

 

Editors’ Comment : The editorial team would like to thank 
Mary for all her help over the years. 

 

********************************* 
 

 2017 AGM 
The AGM was scheduled to be held in the village hall at 
7.30pm on 11th December Notice. Despite a few intrepid 
readers braving the snow and ice  there were insufficient 
numbers to make a quorum. Arrangements are being made to 
rearrange the AGM in the spring. Notice will be given in a 
future edition. Notices will also be displayed at Burgrey Stores 
and at the village hall. In the meantime if any one is interested 
in helping or wishes to be nominated as Chairman, Editor, 
Advertising Manager or Treasurer please contact the editorial 
team at editor@ suttoncourtenaynews.co.uk  

 

2017 Christmas Quiz  Answers 
1. What was the real name of the famous author buried in 

the churchyard?..................ERIC ARTHUR BLAIR 
2. Which prime minister has a blue plaque to his name in 

the village?..........................HERBERT ASQUITH 
3. What is pictured on the village hall sign?.................. 

.......................SWANS & REEDS/BULLRUSHES 
4. How many humps are there on the High Street?.......11 
5. On what date was Sutton Fest held?.....26th AUGUST 
6. Which memorial cup is awarded at the Sutton 

Courtenay Produce Show?........DAPHNE SINCLAIR 
7. What is the missing word? The DAMASCUS Youth 

Project? 
8. What was the first name of the gentleman after whom 

Bradstock’s Way is named?.....................EDMUND 
 

The winner was Rachael Roberts. 
 

********************************* 
 

 NEW DISTRIBUTOR NEEDED, PLEASE! 
Two of our very long-serving distributors have decided to 
retire. The Editorial Team would like to thank them both for 
all their help over the years. One vacancy has been filled. If you 
think that you could spend a short time each month (except 
January and August) delivering to some of the houses on the 
Milton Road - not all of them - please let the Editorial Team 
known by emailing editor @ suttoncourtenaynews.co.uk. If 
you don’t feel able to commit to each month but would be 
happy to help occasionally when a distributor is away or unable 
to do a delivery one month, the Editorial Team would also be 
pleased to hear from you. 
 

********************************* 
 

Don’t forget to check out the Sutton Courtenay News website 
www.suttoncourtenaynews.co.uk for updates about village 
events and to see all adverts and photographs in colour. 
Complete editions of the News are available for digital 
download in pdf format from this website, as well as previous 
editions, and other material from the News.  

We would welcome any comments and suggestions. We would 
also like to invite any budding photographers who would like to 
see their photos of the village and village life featured on the 
website, or used as page backgrounds, to submit them to us by 
email.  

this, with which  the youth project needs help. The  project 
tries to keep its overheads to a minimum with all the 
management and fundraising being done on a voluntary basis by 
the trustees. Nevertheless there are the youth worker salaries 
which need funding. Every penny raised goes into face to face 
to work with young people. 

We are grateful to the parish council for its continued support; 
Champion Recruitment that supported us for many years; the 
many of you who do contribute and get involved in different 

ways; Milton Park for provision of facilities for the youth 
workers and most recently to Evotec (UK) ltd who adopted us  
as their charity for 2017 and raised £648.   

We need more help please. 

If you would like to donate please get in touch with our 
Treasurer Hans Sundin (hsundin5105@googlemail.com) or 
ring 01235 848694 

If you would like to help, please contact Roxy Elford on 
07876549008 / roxy.ycat@gmail.com  

 

(Continued from page 10) 

DAMASCUS CONT. 

mailto:hsundin5105@googlemail.com
mailto:roxy.ycat@gmail.com
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OXFORDSHIRE VOLUNTEERS WEBSITE 

Shed Oxford is now established and meets regularly on 

Mondays, Wednesdays and Fridays from 10.30 until 4pm.  

This new "Shed" at the Abbey is part of a national movement 

which is spreading like wildfire across the country with new 1 

or 2 new groups opening somewhere every week. These Sheds 

are now being recognised as a great way for combating 

loneliness and isolation and bringing people together with skills 

to carry out community projects. 

Up to now the group have been meeting in a disused 

outbuilding at the Abbey but have big plans. "We're 

busy planning and preparing the ground for where 

our new purpose built shed will go," says John 

Butler, chairman of Shed Oxford. "We've started the 

foundations but are now on the look out for any donations of 

materials so we can proceed with the build. We're looking for 

joists, concrete blocks, posts, flooring - in fact anything and 

everything you need for a shed!" 

This is an exciting time in the evolution of Shed Oxford and 

new members are very welcome to come and contribute ideas 

and shape the future of this community project.   

If you have any unwanted items which could advance 
the build please contact shedoxford@gmail.com or 
call John on 07484 819106 

Oxfordshire Volunteers (oxonvolunteers.org) is a countywide 
volunteering website designed to link you with your perfect 
volunteering opportunity! Whether it's a regular weekly slot or 
a one-off opportunity, you'll find them all on the website. You 
might even want to apply for a position on a trustee board, 
helping to manage a local charity that you are passionate about. 
The website is great for groups too, who at last have one 
central place on the web to advertise their wonderful 
opportunities.  

If you are a volunteer: go to oxonvolunteers.org, register 
yourself using the blue ‘Try Volunteering’ button and start 
searching for opportunities. If you are an organisation: use the 
‘Need Volunteers’ button to register as a provider and start 
posting your opportunities! 

This site is run as a partnership by Oxfordshire's three 
Volunteer Centres, funded by Oxfordshire County Council, 
Oxfordshire City Council and Cherwell District Council. 

Shed Oxford @ The Abbey  

S.C.I.D.S 
This year SCIDS brings you a 

beautiful story, almost (but not quite) 

a world premiere.  With 26 junior 

members and 5 slightly more senior 

members on the stage  “The Land 

of XYZ”  is set in the principality of 

Suttocourto, somewhere in middle 

Europe! 

 

Show dates  Friday 16th and 

Saturday 17th March 2018 

Times - both evenings at 6.30pm 

and Saturday matinee at 2.00pm 

Venue  The Village Hall,  

Sutton Courtenay 

Box Office - opens for bookings 

on Monday 19th February 

01235 848335 or 

alanwhitlock@hotmail.com 

012358 847707 or 

sallydubock@gmail.com 

mailto:shedoxford@gmail.com
mailto:alanwhitlock@hotmail.com
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ED VAIZEY MP 

In November, the Chancellor delivered his 
Budget.  No one can pretend it was radical or 
revolutionary.  But most will think that’s a good 
thing. There's quite enough turmoil at the 
moment. 

The main focus of the budget was housing - a deeply 
controversial issue in our part of the world. Nevertheless, 
people do know that we need to build more houses, as 
property ownership has fallen dramatically and houses have 
become unaffordable for many people.  I am therefore 
encouraged that the Chancellor has outlined the Government’s 
ambition to increase housing supply to its highest level since 
1970 by the end of this Parliament. This will put us on track to 
deliver 300,000 homes a year by the mid-2020s with £15.3 
billion new financial support for house building over the next 
five years – taking the total to at least £44 billion.   

On a local level, it was promising to see an additional £215 
million set aside for Oxfordshire to build infrastructure, 
deliver new homes and increase economic productivity across 
the county. This is a welcome step in ensuring our local area is 
fit for the future.  

I welcome the announcement from Chris Grayling of the 
£47.9bn overhaul of the rail network in England and Wales, 
including restoring the Oxford to Cambridge rail link. This is 
part of the overall strategy suggested by the National 
Infrastructure Commission's report earlier this month on 
infrastructure growth across the Cambridge-Milton Keynes-
Oxford Arc, which Wantage & Grove Station is part of. I will 
be continuing to campaign in Parliament for a new station at 
Wantage & Grove whilst there is so much interest in rail 
infrastructure.  

The Department of Digital, Culture, Media and Sport (DCMS) 
has recently compiled a handy list of funding sources available 
for arts, heritage and cultural projects which may be useful for 
local organisations. There are many different avenues that 
organisations seeking support can pursue and I would 
recommend that anybody wishing to make an application first 

contacts the relevant local office. Their staff will then be able 
to provide advice and support regarding the application 
process. Full list can be found at: goo.gl/QihSKD  

On a similar note it is fantastic to see that over the past three 
months the Big Lottery Fund has provided nearly £55,000 of 
funding to 6 projects in the constituency. Every week over £13 
million is awarded across the UK to support community 
activity with the money raised from National Lottery players. 
The organisation works hard to ensure the money reaches the 
people and organisations who make a real difference and it’s 
great that the benefits are being felt in our area.  

The brand new Didcot Concert Orchestra gives its inaugural 
concert at Cornerstone arts centre, Didcot at 4pm on Sunday 
11 February 2018 playing music from the late Romantic era. 
M o r e  i n f o  c a n  b e  f o u n d  a t :  h t t p : / /
www.didcotconcertorchestra.org.uk/  

I am delighted that this Orchestra has been established. Didcot 
is a vibrant and growing town, and the arts have always been a 
central part of its life.  The concert orchestra fills a gap, and it 
is very much needed.  Music brings great joy to people, and it 
also plays an important role in our schools and our 
communities. I wish the Dicot Concert Orchestra every 
success and I look forward to seeing them perform soon in 
Didcot – if not at the Proms!  

Please feel free to contact me if you have any pressing issues 
that you would like help with.  Either myself or one of my 
team will get back to you as soon as possible and do what we 
can to assist. You can contact me on any matter at the House of 
Commons, SW1A 0AA, dicksonce@parliament.uk or 01235 
768 888. Email is the quickest and most reliable way to get in 
touch, as I keep a very close eye on my emails and can reply 
very quickly.   Details of my activities in Parliament can be 
read on my website, https://www.vaizey.com. I also send 
out occasional general interest emails about developments in 
the Wantage and Didcot Constituency. If you would like to be 
added to the distribution list, please complete the online form 
at http://bit.ly/EdVaizeyMP.  

Please forgive yet another article on planning and 
development; I will try to find something else to write about in 
future. It may not be easy. 

The impact of Development on Drayton Road and its 
Neighbourhood Plan, the impact of development on the A415 
through Marcham, Barrow Rd and the Marcham AQMA, the 
impact of development in Sutton Courtenay on Culham Bridge 
and an A34, itself already under extreme stress running 
through the middle of it all - it sometimes seems as if this 
County Division, of which we are all part, is being singled out 
for very special treatment. The truth is, of course, that many 
parts of the South of England are under similar stress.  

However, with our very low unemployment and our local 
economy thriving, Government is wanting, expecting and 
depending on us to grow. For almost the first time, the stresses 
– particularly on our road system - are now so obvious and so 
acute that Government is realizing that without more 

infrastructure, there are fewer and fewer sensible places to put 
the nation’s much needed extra housing. Money has to be 
found and the calls for infrastructure before housing are 
becoming ever louder and more persuasive.  

Hence, the “Growth Deal” - an initial “down 
payment” (Government term, not mine) of £215m over 5 
years, to help us cope with all the housing our Councils are 
already committed to - may not be enough, but it’s a start. 
Given that our housing is due to be delivered over the next 13 
years, it appears that, if the deal is signed, there is the prospect 
of some infrastructure before houses. This is something we have 
been requesting for many years now. 

On January 23rd, a planning appeal hearing will begin over 2 
potential major developments in Sutton Courtenay. The OCC 
Highway officer’s view is that the road network will not cope, 

(Continued on page 14) 

COUNTY COUNCILLOR 

http://www.didcotconcertorchestra.org.uk/
http://www.didcotconcertorchestra.org.uk/
mailto:dicksonce@parliament.uk
https://www.vaizey.com/
http://bit.ly/EdVaizeyMP
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COUNTY COUNCILLOR 

at least not until a new bridge over the Thames has been built. 
This might happen in five years at the earliest. The planning 
appeal is due to last at least 8 days, we are told. We will know 
if the Growth deal is to be signed on February 1st. The timing 
of all this and the planning decision is going to be highly 
significant. The result, however it goes, will impact not just on 
Sutton Courtenay and the immediate villages around, but on 
the whole of Oxfordshire and almost certainly on planning in 

the whole of the South of England. I would urge all those with 
an interest in planning and housing to join me in watching the 
progress of that appeal very closely. 

 

Richard Webber Cllr OCC,  
Richardwebber777@gmail.com 

01235 534001 

(Continued from page 13) 

Thames Valley Police advice about reporting 
suspicious behaviour 

If you see anyone acting suspiciously please report it to the 
police by calling 101 or by e-mailing the Neighbourhood 
Policing Team at  

AbingdonOuterNHPT@thamesvalley.pnn.police.uk, which 
will ensure that the information is picked up and actioned as 
necessary.  The police request that contact is made by the 
person directly concerned, rather than a friend or neighbour.  
You should call 999 in the case of an emergency. 

Modern slavery 

We all think it wouldn’t happen in our town or village but, 
shockingly, three modern slavery crimes are recorded every 
week in Thames Valley and many more go unreported.  
Victims of modern slavery can be any age, gender, nationality 
or ethnicity.  They are tricked or threated into work, and may 
feel unable to leave due to fear of intimidation.  If you suspect 
it, report it.  The police rely on information from members of 
the public.  Protection and support is available at 
www.thamesvalley.police.uk/hiddenharm. 

Would you recognise the signs?  How do they look?  
Scruffy, dirty, malnourished, injured?  How are they acting?    
Anxious, afraid, reluctant to talk?  What’s their work situation 
like?  Long hours, unsuitable clothing, wrong equipment?   
How’s their accommodation?  Overcrowded, poorly 
maintained, curtains always closed? 

What are their movements like?  Never leave the house alone, 
limited contact with friends and family, no access to money or 
identification? 

Two simple ideas which could save a life…your life! 

Message in a Bottle:   When the Emergency Services are 
called to the home of someone who has collapsed or been 
involved in an incident, they are faced with many questions.  
Who is this person?  What medication are they taking?   Are 
they allergic to anything?    Who are their next of kin (or 
carers) to contact?    Are there any pets in the house who will 
need care if this patient has to be taken into hospital?  The small 
plastic ‘bottle’ container contains a yellow form on which the 
owner has provided vital information - medical conditions, 
regular medications, allergies, doctor’s details etc.  This 

information could obviously prove critical in deciding any 
appropriate treatment or other necessary action.  The bottle is 
placed inside the fridge on the door shelf just above where the 
milk is kept and a green sticker is placed on the outside door of 
the fridge.   A second sticker is placed on the inside of the main 
entrance door. 

The Message in a Bottle scheme is very strongly supported by 
our local Emergency Services who are impressed by the 
simplicity of the system.   It is also now a national scheme – run 
throughout the country by Lions and some other organisations 
all with the same aim – ensuring that their community is being 
helped to the maximum.   There are now over 100,000 of 
these little bottles in the fridges of Oxfordshire alone.      

Message in a Wallet:  This was Introduced in 2017 and 
folds, concertina style, to the size of a credit card and should be 
kept in a wallet or purse.  Ideally you need a bottle and a wallet 
so that the information’s available if you have either an incident 
or accident at home or while you’re away from home. 

 

 

 

 

 

Contact NAG5 by calling 01235 848694 or e-mail 
neighbourhoodactiongroup5@hotmail.com 

NAG5 has stocks of these two items, which are 
available free of charge.  Please order yours by calling 
07762 597118 or by emailing 
  neighbourhoodactiongroup5@hotmail.com  
Please ensure you provide your name, a contact 
telephone number or email address and also tell us 
which village you live in. 
 

To contact the police call either : 
101 (for non-emergencies) or  

999 (for emergencies).  

NEIGHBOURHOOD ACTION GROUP 5 (NAG 5)  

mailto:Richardwebber777@gmail.com
mailto:AbingdonOuterNHPT@thamesvalley.pnn.police.uk/


 

 PAGE 15 

CLASSIFIED SERVICES DIRECTORY 

Is your child struggling with 
Maths or English? Is he or she 

gifted or needs extra coaching? 

Experienced, qualified retired primary school 
teacher offers 1-to-1 tuition at home. 

DBS checked 

Contact Angela on 07983 210477 

LOCAL PERSONAL TUTOR 
FOR GCSE & A-level PHYSICS 

 

 improve your grades 
 exam techniques 
 Enhanced DBS 
 PGCE & Qualified Teacher Status (QTS) 
 Experienced 

£30-£40per hr — contact Norman Daw 
normanedaw@gmail.com / 01235 848437 

Logs for Sale 
 

Martin Drew 
 

01865 343378 or 07774 170727 

 

 
 
 
 

Family Farm Shop, Florist, Nursery & Giftware 

Retail and Wholesale 

The Nurseries, London Road, Blewbury, OX11 9HB 

shop@savagesblewbury.co.uk 

01235 850352 

COME AND SING in HARMONY 

Do you love to sing, but are not actively involved in music 
making at the moment? Do you sing already, but would like 

to try something new in 2018? 

Harmony InSpires, an all-female a Cappella chorus based in Apple-
ton, invites women of all ages to join a FREE evening course in a 

Cappella harmony singing on 7th, 14th and 21st February 2018 

Find out more at: www.harmonyinspires.org or email sing@harmonyinspires.org 

 

 

Want your ad to be seen in every house in 
Sutton Courtenay? 

advertising @ suttoncourtenaynews.co.uk  
or 07761 375991 

 

Advertise your business, services or event. 

Contact  
advertising @ suttoncourtenaynews.co.uk  

or 07761 375991 
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The Fish 
Restaurant and  Bar 

 
4 Appleford Road, Sutton Courtenay 

Oxon, OX14 4NQ 
Tel: 01235 848242 

Email: thefishatsuttoncourtenay@gmail.com 
www.thefishatsuttoncourtenay.co.uk 

 

Our extensive menu caters for both traditional and more imaginative tastes, and is regularly 
updated to include seasonal produce to bring the very best in fine food to eat. Head chef 
Jean-Philippe & his team look forward to welcoming you to The Fish where you can also en-
joy our large beautiful garden. 

 

“Menu du Jour”  set price menu 2 courses £16.00, 3 courses £19.00 

  Available lunch Tuesday to Saturday and also dinner Tuesday to Thursday 

 

 

 

Kier & Team welcome you to 
the new  

George & Dragon 

 

UNDER NEW MANAGEMENT 
 

Restaurant open  
Sunday 12—4pm, Monday 12—3pm, 

Tues-Sat 12—3pm & 6—9pm 
 

Bar open all day, every day                  
from 12 noon 

 

New Menu  
 

Live Music, 
Sunny Beer Garden, 
Range of Cask Ales, 

Spectacular Gin Selection from   
around the World 

 
Tel: 01235 848142                           

www.george-in-sutton.com 
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The Railway Inn 
Station Road, Culham, OX14 3BT 

 
 

Food served 12 - 2.30pm & 6 - 9pm 
Sunday Roasts £8.95, served 12 - 3pm  

No food Sunday evening or Monday lunchtime                     
Bar open from 12—11pm every day  

Wednesday Lunch Midweek Roast — £ 7.50 
Friday Lunch Fish chips and Peas— £ 5.00 

We also take old clothes, books and CDs on site for recycling 

14th February Valentines Day Evening Menu 
8th March Chocoholic Party 6.30pm buy some Chocolate for Easter. 
Pre order by collecting a book or come to the Party for some tasters 
11th March Mothering Sunday – Mums have a pudding on us and a 

chance to win Flowers 

Parties catered for                 Accommodation available 
www.railwayinnculham.co.uk 

info@railwayinnculham.co.uk         Tel: 01235 528046 

The Plum Pudding 
@ Milton 

 

01235 834443 
bookings@theplumpuddingmilton.co.uk 

WEBSITE: theplumpuddingmilton.co.uk 

Pie Taster Night, every Wednesday evening, 
choice of three mini pies and a pint for £10.00. 

Traditional Sunday Lunch served from 12.00 til 
3.00pm  every Sunday — booking advised  

See website for menus, special events etc 

Modern British menu, authentic paellas and tapas  

Freshly prepared and locally sourced ingredients 

 

We also cater for large parties, birthdays, wed-

dings, christenings and funerals, outside events.  

Large paellas up to 100 people also available 

Traditional Sunday lunch, real log fire, sofa-style 
seating, real ales 

 

www.theswanfoodhouse.com         01235 847446       

food@theswanfoodhouse.com 

 

Fresh Fish Friday 

Two fish main courses 
One bottle of house red or white wine 

Every Friday from 6.30pm 
Choose from 3 dishes each week 

£29 for two people 
 

 
 

large beer garden 

 

 

 

    childrens play area  

THE SWAN FOODHOUSE AND BAR 
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IT HELPS TO TALK 
Confidential Counselling 

Any Issue 

Call Roz on  07773037028 

Or e-mail talktoroz@gmail.com 
 

Member of British Association for Counselling & Psychotherapy 

Therapist with over 20 years’ experience 

Massage 
Combining holistic and sports massage, to create a 

treatment tailored to your needs 

 

Indian Head Massage 

Reflexology 

Waxing 

Eyebrow shaping/tinting 
 

Tel: 07957 339033 
34 Lockway, Drayton  
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Cat’s Cuts 

Mobile Hairdressing 

Catherine Clements 

07707 851741 

01235 848340 

catpritchett@hotmail.com 

 

Maths Tuition    Email: alison@pbudd.eu 

Alison Budd 
Experienced             
Mathematics Teacher 
offering tuition up to 
GCSE and A level 

Contact: 07890 326674 

Meryl computer tutor 
Tuition & support in the comfort of your own home  
 fix problems with your computer, email, printer, internet etc 

 learn to use technology in the best way for you, at your own pace 

 set up your computer, tablet or whatever to suit your needs 

 delivered in plain English with a smile!  

07794 656607       
Email: info@computertutorabingdon.co.uk 
Website: www.computertutorabingdon.co.uk  

Do you need help with your French? 
 

One-to-one lesson with a Native French speaker 
to help students: 

 

- homework  
- exams 
- focusing on reading, pronunciation 
- conversational French 
- or simply improving your French 
 

Please contact Cathy on 07554 442772 

Inspire Learning 
 

Qualified Experienced Teacher/Tutor 
MATHS & ENGLISH—KS1, 2 & 3 

 

  Mrs Nicky Holliss 
 

 SENCO qualification & 
Maths Accredited 

 Free initial consultation & 
assessment 

 DBS checked 
 

Contact: 07729 831888 
Email: Nickyhol@outlook.com 
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New Patients Welcome! 

A friendly caring family practice offering 
quality affordable dental care a few 
minutes drive from Sutton Courtenay. 

 NHS children’s places available 

 Full range of cosmetic treatments 

 Emergency appointments 

8 Lostock Place, Didcot 

Telephone Karen on 01235 815000 

www.didcotdentist.co.uk 

enquiries@didcotdentist.co.uk 

LADYGROVE DENTAL PRACTICE 

FOR PERSONAL AND FRIENDLY 
TAXATION, ACCOUNTANCY 

AND BUSINESS ADVICE 
Contact: Malcolm Ross or Bruce Charles at 

BRAYSHAWS 
Accountants 

Suites C15 & C16, Didcot Enterprise Centre 
Hawksworth, Didcot OX11 7PH 

Tel/fax: 01235 812115 
Email: malcolm@brayshaws.co.uk  

 

Gabi’s Cleaning Service 
If you need help to keep your 

house tidy please don’t 
hesitate to ring Gabi 

Cleaning, Ironing, Carpet Cleaning 

References available 

07771 391209 

http://www.didcotdentist.co.uk
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griffin interiors 
...soft furnishing solutions... 

Interiors and soft furnishings workroom              
located in Appleford making quality handmade   
curtains, pelmets, blinds, cushions, alterations.  

Headboards, loose-covers and upholstery. 
 Poles, tracks and fitting service. 

Design studio with extensive library of fabrics     
and trimmings. 

Fabrics and curtain making materials available       
for home curtain makers. 

20 years experience. Off street parking.              
Flexible opening hours. 

 

01235 847135/07808 762626 
www.griffininteriorsoxford.co.uk 
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AJ GREENWOOD 
property & garden maintenance 

 

grass cutting, hedge cutting, gardening, pressure washing 

shed clearance, garage clearance,  odd jobs 

no job too small 
 

contact us today for a quote 
 

please call: 07873 330544 
email: ajgreenwood_maintenance@hotmail.co.uk 

 

Garden and Grounds maintenance on a regular 

or seasonal basis. 

Planting scheme. 

Garden clearance and makeover. 

Garden design & Landscaping. 

Tree surgery and stump removal. 

Fencing / Sheds and summerhouses. 

Turfing / Lawn care.  

Our garden maintenance team are either trained or qualified  
horticulturalists to give the reassurance your garden will be in 

good hands. 

Call now for a free quote 

T: 0845 5438486      E: info@alag.co.uk 

W: www.alag.co.uk 
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Close to Disney, 

Universal Studios & 

SeaWorld. 

4 double bedrooms,        

3 bathrooms.  

Air conditioned and 

fully equipped. 

Own large south-

facing swimming pool 

& large patio. 

Free wifi, games room 

HAVE A HOLIDAY OF A LIFETIME 

IN OUR 

PRIVATE VILLA IN FLORIDA 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Tel: Vicki on 01865 390125 

Email: vicki.jack702@gmail.com  

 
 

Serving Sutton Courtenay and nearby 
towns/villages for more than 25 years 

Professional yet personal care for your 
pets and home when you’re away 

01235 520290    info@keyminders.co.uk 

www.keyminders.co.uk 
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The perfect time for an installation...       
no long winter lead times !! 

 

WANT A NEW FIRE, STOVE OR FIREPLACE 
GAS, SOLID FUEL OR ELECTRIC 

COME TO THE COMPLETE FIREPLACE SHOWROOM 

AT AREA A, UNIT 4, RADLEY ROAD                  
INDUSTRIAL ESTATE, ABINGDON OX14 3RY 

MONDAY—FRIDAY 9AM—5PM                          
SATURDAY 9AM—4PM 

01235 533301 / 01235 533078 
www.abigas.co.uk 

 

 Monumental & General Masons 

 Stone & Marble Fireplaces 

 Kitchen Worktops 

 Vanity Tops 

 Flooring & Tiles 
 

Marble, Granite, Slate, Stone, Architectural & 
Ornamental Stonework, Carving, Lettering, 

Gilding 
 

161a Ock Street, Abingdon, OX14 5DL 

tel: 01235 520617 or 07767 610670   fax: 01235 530739 

mharris@abingdon-stone.co.uk   www.abingdon-stone.co.uk 

 

ABINGDON STONE AND MARBLE 

Est 1846 

 

 

 
 

Unit 4, Area C Radley Road Industrial 
Estate, Abingdon OX14 3RY 

Monday—Friday 7.30am—5.00pm 
Saturday 10.00am—4.00pm 

Natural, Porcelain and Ceramic Tiles, 
Adhesive, Grout, Tools, 

Underfloor Heating and more... 

01235 797373 

sales@oxtilingsupplies.co.uk 

www.oxfordshiretilingsupplies.co.uk 

Facebook: OxfordshireTilingSupplies  

 

UPVC, Wood & Aluminium windows & doors 

Wide Range of colours & finishes 

Lantern roofs 

Broken & misty units replaced 

Fensa registered & MTC qualified 

QANW insurance backed guarantees 

30 years’ experience 

References available 

Our aim is 100% customer 
satisfaction 

Call Neil - 07914 809688 or Helen - 
07921213365 to arrange a free visit and 
quote.  Guaranteed no pressure sales. 

Based in Sutton Courtenay 

www.neilswindows.com 

 

 

Neil’s Windows 
Quality windows & doors 
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HALLS GARAGE 
Established for 60 years. Servicing and Repairs 

MOT’s—Batteries—Diagnostic Facilities—All 
makes & models—Local vehicle collection service 

 
MOT Tests from 6.30am. Ring to book a time! 

Ask for Fred or Dave. 
 

The High Street, Sutton Courtenay, OX14 4AW 
01235 848236 or 07767 165072 

mothallsgarage@gmail.com 

SUTTON COURTENAY 

WINDOW CLEANING SERVICE 
 

Friendly reliable service every 4-5 weeks. 

Free quote – no obligation.  Est. 1990 

Contact Craig Taylor 

Tel: 01235 512881 or mobile: 07778 661548 

www.elitewindowcleaningservice.com 
 

A bill can be left for postal payment if you are not at home. 

Online payment is also welcome. Other services include: 

 Conservatory roof  and fascia cleaning 

 Gutters unblocked and cleaned out 

http://www.elitewindowcleaningservices.com
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DRAYTON TELEVISION 

SERVICES 
 

 

 New TV aerials fitted 
 TV aerial repairs 
 Satellite dishes for Sky, Free-     

sat and foreign TV 
 Storm damage repair 
 Extra TV points 
 TV wall mounting 
 TV repairs 
 Set up and tuning in 

                 
 

Heather Road, Milton 
     Est. over 15 years 

                 
Phone Mark for free estimate 

 
01235 531451  or  07740 874 855  

LSVE Electrical Services 
DOMESTIC & EMERGENCY 

 

   

  Based in Sutton Courtenay.  Most competitive rates.  
  Free quotations 
  Mobile: 07525 351423  
  Email: hello@lsveservices.co.uk  
  Web: www.lsveservices.co.uk  

 

Choose LSVE Services for your peace of mind! 

• Security lighting 

• Burglar Alarms 

• CCTV Systems 

• Smoke/Fire alarm 

• Satellite Installation 

• TV Aerial installation 

• Cat5, cat6 and all net-

working 

• Broadband setup 

• Telephone sockets & 

extensions 

• Home wiring & rewiring 

• Fault finding & repairs 

• Fuse board changes 

• Installation of lights 

• Extra sockets & switch-

es 

• Earthing & bonding 

• Indoor/Outdoor lighting 

• Electric showers and 

towel rails 

• Kitchen appliance    

installation 
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Zoe Taylor 
Painting and Decorating 
Female Local Painter 
(South Oxfordshire) 
 

Free Competitive Quotation 
Internal & External 
 

Fully Insured 
Reliable & Trustworthy 
Flexible Hours 
Tel: 07507 069635 
Email: zoetaylor21@outlook.com 

LINDSEY B ELFORD 
PAINTER & DECORATOR 

Est 1975 

 

 

Call for a professional job from start to finish 

 

Receive 10% off labour costs when quoting SCN 

 

Tel: 07547 472988 or 01491 824047 
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LING BUILDERS 
 

01235 848640 
07990 543692 

 

Reliable local builder established  over 20 years. 
 

All types of building and maintenance work 
undertaken 

Kitchen Fitting 
Patios, fencing and driveways 

Extensions and New Build 
  

No job too small 

Roger Bevan 
9 Town Close 
Sutton Courtenay 
OX14 4BA 

        For ALL your home improvements 
  

General Building Maintenance & Repairs Bathrooms Kitchens Windows Doors Conservatories Soffit Facias and 
Guttering Plumbing and Electrics 

Phone/Fax 01235 847582 
Mobile 07833 601333 
rogerbevan13@btinternet.com 

KOGELS of ABINGDON Ltd 
 

HOME EXTENSION SPECIALISTS  
AND GENERAL BUILDERS 
 
72 Steventon Road 
Drayton 
Nr Abingdon 
OX14 4LD 
 Tel: Abingdon (01235) 531200 
 Email: kogels-accounts@btconnect.com 
 Web: www.kogelsofabingdon.co.uk 



 

 PAGE 32 

DISCLAIMER: This Journal is published in all good faith and every care is taken in its compilation. The organizers of the 
Sutton Courtenay News and its Agents therefore accept no responsibility for OPINIONS EXPRESSED, nor for the validity of any 
ADVERTISEMENT, nor for any EFFECTS ARISING WHATSOEVER from the publication. All content copyright SCN, 2017.  


